
WASHINGTON STATE BOUNDARY REVIEW BOARD 
FOR  

LEWIS COUNTY 
  

2025 NE Kresky Ave. Chehalis, WA 98532 

BOARD MEMBERS:    Donna Moir, Diane Weiner, Tyler Shoemaker, Arnold Haberstroh and Stetson McElhaney   
STAFF CONTACT:        Chief Clerk, Preston Pinkston   (360) 740-1389 
                                       Secretary, Katie Johnson 

 
NOTICE OF INTENTION TO MERGE 

 
October 29, 2024 
 
TO:      Affected Government Agencies and Interested Parties 

 
FROM:     Preston Pinkston, Boundary Review Board Clerk 
 
RE:  Filing of Notice of Intention to Merge  

MSC24-0040; Lewis County Fire District #17 – Merger with Pierce County 
Fire Protection District #23 

 
 
Please find the Notice of Intention from the Lewis County Fire District #17 (LCFD#17) 
(including exhibits A through E) on this webpage: 
https://lewiscountywa.gov/departments/community-development/boards-
commissions/washington-state-boundary-review-board-for-lewis-county/. This NOI is 
for a proposal to merge LCFD#17 into Pierce County Fire Protection District #23. See 
legal description and maps in Exhibits A & B.   
 
Affected governmental agencies and interested parties may request that the Boundary 
Review Board's jurisdiction be invoked for the proposed annexation pursuant to RCW 
36.93.100. If you feel that the Boundary Review Board should review this action by 
invoking its jurisdiction, you may request the review pursuant to RCW 36.93.100 no 
later than 4:00 pm on December 13, 2024 (45 days from October 29, 2024).  
 
If you have any questions or comments about the merger request, please call me at the 
phone number below or email me at preston.pinkston@lewiscountywa.gov.  
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